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To:   Each Member of the Directorate and Leadership Team 

Each Assistant National Director HR 

  Each Hospital Group CEO 

Each Hospital Group Director of HR 

Each Chief Officer CHO 

  Each CHO HR Manager  

Each CEO Section 38 Agencies 

Each HR Manager Section 38 Agencies 

Each Employee Relations Manager 

Each Group Director of Nursing & Midwifery 

Each Group Director of Midwifery 

Each Clinical Director 

 

10th July, 2019 
 

 
Re: HSE HR Circular 016/2019 re Domestic Subsistence Allowances 
 
Dear Colleagues, 
 
Please find attached Department of Health Circular 9/2019 and Department of Public Expenditure and Reform 
Circular 13/2019 regarding Domestic Subsistence Allowances. 
 
The standard rates of domestic subsistence allowances were reviewed and the following apply: 
 

• The daily subsistence 5 hour rate is increased from €14.01 to €15.41 

• The daily subsistence 10 hour rate is increased from €33.61 to €36.97 

• There is no change to the standard overnight rate. 

• Vouched Accommodation (VA) rate for Dublin. This rate applies where employees encounter 
difficulties sourcing suitable accommodation in Dublin with the standard overnight rate.  The VA rate 
will remain the vouched costs of accommodation up to a limit of the standard overnight rate (€147) 
plus €36.97 for meals. 

 
The effective date for the revised domestic subsistence arrangements is 1st July 2019. 
 
The revised rates are set out in Appendix 1 of DPER Circular 13/2019 (attached). 
 
Please ensure that this Circular is brought to the attention of all relevant managers in your area of 
responsibility. In turn, line managers should bring this Circular to the attention of employees in their area of 
responsibility, whether in electronic format or in hard copy. 
 
Queries 
Queries from individual employees regarding the implementation of this Circular should be addressed by local 
management or their local HR Department. 
 
Queries from HR Departments on this Circular may be referred to Mary Ruane, HSE Corporate Employee 
Relations, HR Directorate, 63-64 Adelaide Road, Dublin 2. Tel: 01 6626966; Email: mary.ruane@hse.ie  



   
 

 

 
Please note also that the National HR Help Desk is also available to take queries on 1850 444 925 or email: 
ask.hr@hse.ie  
 
Yours sincerely, 

 

Rosarii Mannion  
National Director of Human Resources 



   
 

 

 



   
 

 

 



   
 

 

 



   
 

 

 



   
 

 

 


